
 

 

ROADS ACT 1993 TO 2015– SECTION 75 

 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF RAHENY LANE, LUSK, CO DUBLIN 

 

Fingal County Council has made an order temporarily closing Raheny Lane, Lusk, Co 

Dublin (from the entrance of the Lusk Educate Together National School, North, to the 

entrance of the first house from school), to facilitate a widening of existing roadway including 

surface water drainage. It is proposed the road will be closed from 7.00am on Monday 8th 

March 2021 until 7.00 pm on Tuesday 8th June 2021.  

 

Five submissions were made during the consultation process 

 

Alternative routes available for vehicular traffic are as follows: 
 

• Motorists travelling North along the R127 for access to Raheny Close and 

Commons Lane motorists should continue North on the R127 until the 

Roundabout with the Dublin Road taking the 2nd exit on the roundabout and 

continuing North on the R127 until the junction with Hill Lane then turning 

right.  

 

• Motorists travelling South along the R127 for access to Raheny Close and 

Commons Lane motorists should continue South on the R127 until the 

junction with Hill Lane turning left, before the roundabout with the Dublin 

Road.  

 

• Motorists travelling North along the Dublin Road for access to Raheny 

Close and Commons Lane motorists should continue North on the Dublin 

Road until the roundabout with the R127 taking the 1st exit on the roundabout 

and continue North on the R127 until the junction with Hill Lane then turning 

right.  

 

Local access only, will be permitted around the local roads. There will be no through 

road and traffic will need to follow the diversions that will be in place. 
 

Fingal County Council regrets any inconvenience caused in relation to this matter. 

 

 

Martina O’Connor 

Administrative Officer 

Balbriggan, Rush-Lusk, Swords Operational Area  


